South Cove Heights Board of Directors Meeting Minutes, April 24, 2019

PRESENT VIA CONFERENCE CALL

Directors: Don Hooper, Jay Welsh, Bob Koester
Terry Jones and Lori Pare from Belle Terre 

FINANCIAL UPDATE
Terry reported the preliminary audit from Auditor has not been completed yet; however, it appears the Operating may end in the black for the year.
Year to date is really too early to report as spring/summer projects are just starting; however, there are no known issues to date.
TREES/GROUNDS 
Tony [Belle Terre] will meet with Mr. Koester to confirm trees to be removed from winter damage. The Board also suggested Mr. Koester give some thought to a replacement tree/shrub following the removal.


The Board requested Belle Terre pick up some downed debris behind unit 44.
STAINING 

Mr. Koester reported the end boards on the walks of 32 and 34 were scraped during snow removal and asked that they be sanded and stained. 
Unit 32’s walk was not stained last year; therefore, BT will contact the contractor and request 34 be addressed at the same time 32’s walk is completed.  Mr. Hooper confirmed they would not be in Eastman until early July.
Due to staffing and weather issues, the decks were not stained last year per the rotating schedule.  The Contractor has confirmed he will start work around May 15th, weather permitting.  

Mr. Hooper noted their deck furniture is very heavy; therefore, he does not expect the workers to move it off the deck.  He suggested they do half the deck and when dry do the other half of the deck. The contractor does not have to re-tarp the furniture when done; fold the tarp and put it under the grill. 
Terry noted that units 42-44-and46 were tentatively scheduled for staining of the unit body pending a final inspection by the Board.  Mr. Welsh and Mr. Koester agreed to inspect and report back to Mr. Hooper. [Note: Following their inspection the Board agreed that the body staining could be delayed for this year.]
 STRUCTURE MAINTENANCE
Terry reported the carpenter inspected units 46-44-42 and noted they all needed some level of repairs made this year. The Board approved the carpenter move forward with the repairs.

Terry also reported the carpenter is concerned with the safety of the lower level deck at Unit 46.   The carpenter is not comfortable with the situation and Terry suggested an engineer be contacted.  The Board agreed and will contact the unit owner as lower level decks are an owner responsibility. 
SPRING CLEANING 

The Board agreed following spring cleaning that the parking side would be mulched and the deck side raked.  The Board also approved the annual weed treatment.
ROOFS 
Mike Mayo, Weathercheck Roofing will be providing an updated inspection report for Board review.

OWNER REQUEST

The Board reviewed and approved a request from the Owners of Unit 28 to install panels under the main floor deck to protect the ground level deck from run-off; a gutter system to collect the run-off from the panels will also be installed.  The Board’s written approval and mandatory conditions of the approval will be sent to the Owners. 
There be no other business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Lori Pare, Recording Secretary 


